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the Saudi Partnership. The Board noted that scrutiny would be applied by the
Exteinal Auditors and the Audit and Risk Commitiee prior to the presentation of
the 2017/18 Financial Statements at the December Corporation meeting.

The CFO presented the ESFA financial health ratings in light of the 2017/18
outturn, and advised the Board of the intention to moderate for the exceptional
income items, in order to avoid apparent fluctuation in financial health. The Board
noted the continued upward trend in financial health and congratulated the CFO
for his work.

Action: Circulate the full ESFA financial health dashboard to the Board

CFO
The Board considered the impact of the upcoming mergers on ESFA financial
health ratings, and were assured that the Corporation’s ‘good’ rating would remain
and that the overdraft facility may not be necessary following the award from the
Transaction Unit.
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income was reserved for specific investment and would not be used to cover
deficits. The Chair advised the Board that the Saudi Partnership contract was due
to end in August 2019, and the possibility for a 12 month extension was being

:}..XAI_.._.I. Ll PR~ | | —a -md ol 4 P Py A..Alle ~mal Piale M awamaidbm PN |

————————————————————————————————————————————————————————|

recommended to the Board in December if it was considered viable.
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The meeling was paused at 16:30 and restarted at 16:40
7 CEO Report

The Board received CEO Report, which was taken as read. The CEO provided
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The Board considered the potential causes of missing targets for Level 31
attainment, and were advised of the plan to investigate further.
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Framework for Governance

ACTION

Activatg _L earning Framework for Governance. & Search and Governance

This item was deferred to the next meeting of the Corporation. All members were
agreed.

Action: Agenda Item, December Corporation Meeting: Framework for
Governance and Search and Governance Committee Terms of Reference

Minutes of Committees

Search and Governance

The Board received the minutes of the Committee meeting on 09 July 2018 and
the Chair of the Search and Governance Committee provided an update from the
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around board dlverS|ty, and considered the vaIue of Ieadlng in acknowledglng and
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